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JAMESTOWN—WALKING  WITH  H ISTORY  

The Town of Jamestown is pleased to offer its annual “Music in the Park” series 
again for 2018.  This year, Town staff have expanded the lineup and will be offer-
ing free music in the park on the first Friday of each month between May and Oc-
tober from 6pm-10pm!  The one exception will be Tuesday, August 7th, when we 
will be celebrating National Night Out.  Of course, at each event we will also be 
inviting food trucks, beer vendors, and tasty desert vendors!  All of our events will 
be free and family and pet-friendly (on a leash, please!).  To date, our lineup in-
cludes:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 May 4, 2018 – The Finns 
 Jun. 1, 2018 – The Plaids 
 Jul. 6, 2018 – Special Occasion Band 
 Aug. 7, 2018 – A.M. Rodeo - featuring Jessica Mashburn and Evan Olson 
  (National Night Out) 
 Sept. 7, 2018 – Spare Change 
 Oct. 5, 2018 – The Dickens Band 
 

The Jamestown Business Association will also be continuing their “Movies in the 
Park” on the third Friday of each month between May and October as well.  The 
movie schedule is forthcoming, but stay tuned to the Town’s Face-
book site for more information. 
 
Finally, the Ragsdale YMCA will be sponsoring FREE YOGA in 
the park each Wednesday evening (weather permitting) beginning 
on April 11th and going through August 22nd at 6:30pm.  Each 
week, instructors will guide you through a beginner’s-style yoga 
class to teach stretching, balance, and breathing.  No experience 
is necessary!  Just bring a mat or towel and a water bottle. 
 

Events at Wrenn Miller Park 



HEL L O  F ROM  TH E  CL ER K ’S  CO R NER      
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Recycling 

will be 

picked up 

every  

Monday 

during  

2018! 

 PARK PARTNERS 

 

Call Kenny Cole  

at 336-454-1138 or visit  

Jamestown’s website at 

www.Jamestown-nc.gov 

for more information on 

how to become a Park 

Partner. 

Hello Jamestown, 

 

For those of you who don’t know, March 23rd was National Puppy Day. This was the first year that I got to cele-
brate with a dog that was my own. I started working for the Town in late February 
2017. I had been considering getting a puppy a few months after I had started work, 
but it wasn’t anything I was taking seriously.  

 

One day I came into work, and John Crowe, Parks Superintendent, came into my 
office and told me that somebody had abandoned two puppies at the Jamestown 
Park Golf Course. The puppies had been abandoned in a metal cage in the middle of 
the night. He asked if I wanted to come see them, 
and I was immediately terrified. I knew what would 
happen when I saw those sweet, tiny puppies. And 
I was right. It was love at first sight, and I knew that 
I had to take one home. I decided to keep the fe-
male puppy and Scott Coakley, Recreation Supervi-
sor, found a home for her brother.  

 

I named the puppy Juneau and learned really quickly that puppies, although cute, 
are extraordinarily hard to take care of. I have had Juneau for almost a year now. 
I had to sacrifice sleep, my favorite pair of tennis shoes, my furniture, and count-
less socks, but I am so happy that I decided to keep her. I can thank the Town of 
Jamestown for my adorable and rambunctious fur baby. I don’t know what I 
would do without her now. 

 

There are several places in Guilford County where you can rescue an animal if 
you are interested. A few organizations in the area to consider are Red Dog Farm Animal Rescue Network, the 
Guilford County Animal Shelter, and The Next Step Adoption Center. Pets can be a handful, but you won’t regret 
giving them a good home. Plus, they’ll pay you back in love.  

 

-Katie McBride 

Town Clerk 

Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire Department 

The Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will begin their semi-annual fire hydrant testing 

on April 1st and will continue this operation throughout the month, finishing by April 

30th. All hydrants in the Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will be tested to ensure 

that they are operating properly and are able to produce the required water pressure 

when needed. This testing also includes all hydrants in the Town of Jamestown.  

 

Because this testing must be done during normal operating hours, it will be impossi-

ble to know in advance just when or where the testing will take place in any specific 

area.  Opening hydrants can sometimes cause a temporary discoloration of water in 

nearby homes.  The discoloration is not harmful in any way and can be cleared up by 

running the water for a few minutes. 

 

This testing ensures the protection of citizens and is also an evaluation indicator used by the NC Response Rating 

System, which evaluates the fire district according to the protection they offer. 

 

Contact:   Lieutenant Ian Good 

336-299-4421 
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Jamestown Park Golf CoursE 

Golf Course Maintenance 

Follow us on 

Twitter 

 
@Jamestown_NC 

Spring is upon us finally and we hope it is here to stay for a long time.  We have been closely monitoring our playing sur-
faces to identify any damage that might have occurred the last few months due to the winter.  Jamestown’s newly renovat-
ed greens seem to have endured the long, cold, hard winter with little to no damage. Some of our fairways and rough areas 
that have been susceptible to Winterkill in the past have given us some concern.  Winterkill or low temperature stress gen-
erally occurs when you have prolonged exposure to freezing temperatures coupled with long periods of high winds and dry 
conditions.  Lately we have had plenty of water and moderately cold conditions, but we have had some of the conditions 
that are favorable to injury earlier in the winter.  Only time will tell.  Please, come out and enjoy our Golf course that your 

Jamestown Golf course and Parks and Recreational staff have worked so hard to maintain.   

 

Also the Soccer fields have started to receive some activity when the weather has been favorable.  The JYL has already 

started to use our facility and the YMCA will begin using the fields starting April 7th. 

 

We have also had Soccer Shots beginning their play for the little ones on March 16th.  We would also like to remind every-
one in Jamestown that we have Shelters for rent, and you can set up your reservations through Town Hall.  Jamestown 

would love for you to come out and enjoy all of our available amenities, and hopefully Mother Nature will cooperate as well. 

 

John Crowe 

Park Superintendent 

Upcoming Events at Jamestown Park 

 APRIL 2018 

 7th High Point University Tournament (course closed) 

 11th “V” FOUNDATION CHARITY TOURNAMENT  (Call the golf shop for details !) 

 14th Jamestown Elementary Golf Tournament 

 21st Jamestown Golf Association Tournament 

 28th Demo and FREE Custom Fitting Day on the Range 

 May 2018 

 10th ZMI Golf Outing (course closed) 

 12th Jamestown Golf Association Tournament 

 19th Jamestown CIVITAN Golf Outing 

For more details about any of these events 

PLEASE VISIT OUR NEW WEBSITE AT  

www.jamestownparkgolf.com 

SANITATION TECHNICIAN 

 

Semi-skilled work in sanita-

tion collection and other 

tasks. Must be able to lift 50 

lbs and be physically able to 

ride Sanitation truck. Must 

have valid NCDL. EOE. Excel-

lent benefits.  

Send application to  

Town of Jamestown  

PO Box 848  

Jamestown NC 27282  

by April 6. 

EMPLOYMENT 

OPPORTUNITY 

In May of 1998, Sam Wilson came to work at the Town as a Labor-

er I. Over the years , Sam moved up to Laborer II and then to 

Equipment Operator II. It’s with much sadness , we say good bye. 

But it’s also with joy, that we let Sam go. He will continue to run his 

lawn care business and enjoy some free time to ride his motorcy-

cle and hunt. 

 

The Town honored Sam with a reception on  March 28 at the Rags-

dale Civic Center. He’s pictured with Mayor Lynn Montgomery. 

Sam Wilson Retires 



Town of Jamestown 

301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 

Jamestown, NC  27282 

Publ ic  Ser vices  News  

Phone: 336-454-1138 

Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Sharen Apple, Editor 

Walking with History! 

Upcoming Events 

Apr 9  6:30pm Planning Board 

Apr 10   6:30pm Board of Adjustments Meeting 

Apr 17  6:30pm Town Council Meeting  

May 4  6:00pm Music in the Park—Wrenn Miller Park 

May 14  6:30pm Planning Board Meeting 

May 15  6:30pm Town Council Meeting  

May 20  2:30pm Memorial Day Parade 

May 28   Town Hall Closed for Memorial Day 

 

Check the “Calendar of Events” section of the website for updates  

We’re on the  Web! 
jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriff’s Department (non-

emergency)  (336)641-6691 
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Call 336.454.1138 

for an appointment 

with the Mayor 

 

 

Like us on Facebook! 

Public Services has 

two new pieces of 

equipment—a new 

garbage truck and a 

mini excavator. The 

truck will replace the 

2002 Freightliner gar-

bage truck. Pictured 

to the right is the 

Public Services and 

Sanitation staff 

checking out the new truck. 

 

The mini excavator will allow Public Services 

to make repairs which would otherwise have 

to be contracted out. In the short time we 

have had the excavator, it has already been 

used for three repairs. Pictured here is staff 

making a repair on Cloverbrook Ct. 

Mayor Lynn Montgomery   lmontgomery@jamestown-nc.gov  336.454.7185 

Georgia Nixon   gnixon@jamestown-nc.gov  336.454.6156 

John Capes  jcapes@jamestown-nc.gov  336.454.2700 

Rebecca Mann Rayborn rrayborn@jamestown-nc.gov  336.848.9583 

Martha Stafford Wolfe mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov  336.454.5286 

http://jamestown-nc.us/downloads/minutes/PB_Packet4-9-18.pdf
http://jamestown-nc.us/downloads/Packets/BOA_Meeting_Packet_180410.pdf
http://www.jamestown-nc.us/events.html

